

Dear Parent/Guardian,

A 2017 change to Maryland law requires the testing of lead levels in drinking water in all school buildings every three years in the State of Maryland. Though our school's water was just tested (and passed) in 2016, the law still required it be tested again. So, every faucet and water fountain was tested in our school, as required by law, just after Easter break. I was informed by the Archdiocese of Baltimore that all tested water sources in our school were within the acceptable standards with the exception of one faucet in one bathroom.

Access to this faucet has been prohibited and will remain so until the source of the problem is remedied. Once the problem is addressed and the water is retested and determined to be within the acceptable standards, access will once again be restored.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact me or visit the school website for further information.

Sincerely, Dibbie Almowilchi